

## Environment, Energy and Climate Action

## Environnement, Énergie et Action climatique

Fax/Téléc.: 902 368 5542



Bureau du sous-ministre C.P. 2000, Charlottetown Île-du-Prince-Édouard Canada C1A 7N8

Office of the Deputy Minister PO Box 2000, Charlottetown Prince Edward Island Canada C1A 7N8

May 1, 2021

Mr. Gerard MacLellan
Executive Director
Atlantic Canada, EPRA
50 Eileen Stubbs Avenue – Unit 130
Dartmouth, NS
B3B 0M7

Dear Mr. MacLellan:

This letter is to acknowledge receipt of the Electronic Products Recycling Association's (EPRA) request for an amendment of the current approved stewardship plan for the collection, management, and recycling of electronic products for our province. I am pleased with EPRA's interest in our expansion of the electronic products category that will capture new products in the small appliances category that were added to the *Environmental Protection Act* Materials Stewardship and Recycling Regulations on April 3, 2021. Our Environment Division staff has reviewed this request, discussed the matter with stakeholders involved in the current program and have recommended approval of the amendment request submitted on April 7, 2021.

The Department looks forward to our continued work with EPRA to promote sustainable endof-life management of electronic products. I wish your organization continued success in the years ahead.

Sincerely,

Brad Colwill, CPA, CA

**Deputy Minister** 

Cc: Cliff Hacking, President and CEO, EPRA